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2021 marks the 37th Anniversary of Progres-
sive’s founding. We are very proud that for 
the past 37 years we have helped thousands 
of members achieve their personal and finan-
cial goals. When Progressive was established 
in 1984, by a group of MTS employees, their 
vision was to create an opportunity to pro-
mote thrift among their fellow employees. 
Today we have grown from a one (1) branch 
(San Fernando) and small space in the MTS 
Plaza Aranguez to three (3) branches across 
Trinidad and Tobago with assets in excess of 
$100 million and over 7,500 members.

The mission of our Credit Union has always 
been to deliver high quality member services 
whether you are opening an account, apply-
ing for a loan or planning for your future. 
We continue to grow and change so that we 
can continue to meet our members’ evolving 
needs. We are grateful for the opportunity to 
serve you and be your financial partner. 

On behalf of the Board of Directors, Man-
agement and Staff, thank you for your mem-
bership. We look forward to celebrating more 
years to come with you!

37 Years of Service to You!
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As we enter the second quarter of this new term the way we 
do things and the way we work have changed because of the 
Covid-19 pandemic. This year we celebrate our 37th anniver-
sary, in July, and so we must normalize and give recognition 
where it is due. We must stand still and give God thanks for 
all our accomplishments thus far. We should pay respect to 
our past heroes, most recently Mr. Michael Hunte, our third 
Past President, whose mantra was ‘service to members first 
and foremost; people before profit.’ In honoring him we have 
put in place The MH Bursary Award, first degree in HR/IR. 
The Board of Directors and Management had to adapt new 
service arrangements for you our valued members because 
of the pandemic. For example, our Tobago branch has been 
operating on a three-day week; Monday, Wednesday and 
Friday. In Trinidad, Staff has been divided into two groups 
operating one day on and one off, as we continue to enhance 
our response through our Service Representatives. Even as 
we remain indoors and reflect on our successes, we can plan 
for opportunities of the future to treasure new aspects of life. 
Reflecting upon our 37th Anniversary  this year reinforces 
that change is constant, as our credit union continues to grow. 
Our commitment to doing the right thing for your well-be-
ing is not something we simply promise, we deliver.  Over the 
years, our asset base has grown from zero to 120M. Staff level 
increased from one to thirty. We own two properties – the 
San Fernando and Barataria offices. Our membership is now 
over 7000. Yes, we are growing and we need the support of 
the youth involvement for succession and longevity. 

As we celebrate 37 years, we look forward to another 37 years 
and beyond, and only the youths can guarantee this. GET 
THE YOUTHS ON BOARD NOW let their voices be heard 
I want to hear from our youth; come in, get involve. I am 
appealing to all our members/parents to get their children 
interested in credit union activities. Let us show them the 
importance of financial stability. Teach them the proper way 
to financially plan for the future. Let them know why and 
how to save to become independently financial. Our youths 
should be educated about finances early in life. Today our 
youths face a more complexed financial marketplace than the 
one faced by previous generations. In order for them to ef-
fectively manage their financial resources they need to build 
their financial literacy, capacity and capability through ac-
cess, knowledge and skills. 

On behalf of the Board of Directors I wish to acknowledge 
our credit union Staff who have worked diligently to main-
tain our service standards. I am immensely proud of our 
team and the dedication they bring to their jobs daily. They 
contribute to the credit union’s continued success. Many 
Thanks to you our members, for the patience and loyalty you 
have shown.

I wish that you stay safe, and remember the three W’s: Wash 
your hands, Wear a mask and Watch your distance.
Happy 37th Anniversary!

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Page 2



Page 3Page 3



Page 4

Jerusha Oji
Membership Winner

Another competition for 2021 was our Father’s 
Day Contest that took place in June 2021. The win-
ner of this contest was Ms. Melina Mendoza. The 
competition ran from Friday 4th June until Sun-
day 20th June 2021.

 Pictured here is our Recoveries Officer Mr. 
Darren Deokumar after having presented the 

prize to the winner, Ms. Melina Mendoza. 

For this our 37th Anniversary, we ran many promotions. One that took place during the month of February 
for Valentine’s Day was the “Love Letter Promotion - Why you Love being a member of Progressive Credit 

Union”. The promotion ran from 1st February to 12th February, 2021.
The love letters were judged in three (3) categories – Staff, Board and Committees and General Membership.

The winners from our three categories were as follows:

Melina Preito
Committee Winner

Turon Nicholas
Staff Winner

Love Letter Promotion
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LOAN PRODUCTS
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LOAN PRODUCTS
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Loan Extended until 30th September 2021
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Ingredients
1/2 granulated sugar
1/3 cocoa powder 
1/4 all-purpose flour
1/4 tsp. baking powder
Pinch salt
1/4 butter, melted and cooled slightly
1 large egg

Directions
1.	 Grease a 6” round cake pan with cooking spray. 
2.	 In a medium bowl, whisk to combine sugar, cocoa 

powder, flour, baking powder, and salt.
3.	 In a small bowl, whisk melted butter and egg until 

combined. 
4.	 Add wet ingredients to dry ingredients and stir un-

til combined. 
5.	 Transfer brownie batter to prepared cake pan and 

smooth top. 
6.	 Cook in air fryer at 350° for 16-18 minutes. 
7.	 Let cool 10 minutes before slicing.

Air Fryer
Brownies

Keep Abreast with Your Credit Union by Following our Social Media Pages

Progressive is on Facebook, Instagram and Twitter! Click the “like” or “follow” button
and keep up-to-date with the latest information about events, news,

educational articles, helpful tips and much much more!
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The World Health Organization, declared the novel corona virus also 
known as COVID-19 a pandemic, resulting in a decrease in livelihood 
and available opportunities across all spheres. As the global and regional 
response continues to evolve, organisations across all industries in Trin-
idad and Tobago, the Caribbean region and the world are facing signifi-
cant challenges to which they must rapidly respond.

These are some strategies that Progressive Credit Union has implement-
ed to respond to this global challenge: 

•	 Reviewed policies and regulations such as flexible and remote work.
•	 Ensured workforce safety
•	 Prioritized technology: IT infrastructure and security.
•	 Analyse the financial impacts with a view to maintaining members’ 

liquidity and satisfactory service offerings.
 
It may be hard to believe that we are in the second year of this pandemic. 
While many things, big and small, have changed, we feel more thankful 
than ever to be a part of our respective communities. As unprecedented 
as these times are “the new normal” has become synonymous with life 
during the pandemic. We have come to recognize that we will be navi-
gating the effects of this pandemic for the foreseeable future. 

We want to assure you that we stand ready to support our members and 
community as a trusted financial partner. As an essential service, Pro-
gressive Credit Union’s doors have remained open ready to serve our 
members and community each and every day. We are proud to say our 
commitment to our members and community has not wavered, even in 
the midst of this global pandemic. As a member/shareholder of Progres-
sive Credit Union, you belong to a strong, viable financial institution and 
our decisions continue to be focused on your needs and expectations. 


